
Community Council Minutes  
November 19, 2019 
 
In Attendance: 
Kyle Bates Principal 
Lisa Jensen Chair-Parent 
Marcus Voght Teacher 
Marci Lemonnier Parent 
Pam Smalley Vice Chair Parent 
Paul Caldarella Parent  
Karen Soerensen Teacher 
Attending Not Voting Memebers:  
Melanie Hall School Board 
Adrienne Iosue Parent 
Emily Ensign Secretary 
Not Attending: 
Justine Dorton 
 
Welcome: Lisa Jensen 
 
Has anyone done Web Training? No 
 
Amend the School Plan- Kyle 
Presented Current Plan. 
Budgeted for reading Plus $13,333 but the full three year subscription was paid last year and so 
this money needs to be reallocated. With this and money that won’t be able to spend on 
Instructional Aides there will be approximately $25,000 we can spend. 
 
Possible uses discussion: 
PBIS 
New math teacher salary 
More labs: Chromebook possibly combine with foundation money. 
 
Motion made to amend the Trustlands plan by Marci Lemonnier seconded by Paul Caldarella 
Discussion: None 
Vote was unanimous to pass. 
 
Motion made to purchase 1 Chromebook Cart by Paul Caldarella Second By Marci Lemonnier 
Discussion: Where does this new cart go? It will be used by the Performing Arts Department. 
Is there anything else on the radar that this money could be used for. No not really. 
 
Vote to buy new Chromebook Cart passed unanimously. 
 



The council has tabled how to use the rest of the money for a later discussion to see what 
needs arise. Paul brought up a mental health app that BYU uses. 
 
New Mini Grants- None applied for. Emily will send an e-mail to advertise. 
 
Digital Citizenship: 
In January we will have a Screenagers Presentation. There will be a parent forum January 16 
and an assembly on January 24. All parents in the district are invited to the parent forum. 
 
Safe Routes to School: 
Adrienne and Marci presenting 
Adrienne: Concerns form PTA meeting: Students on busy roads University Ave etc. not crossing 
the safe way.  
The city has agreed to a light and crosswalk at 2320 &2230 where are we on that? City said 
summer of 2020 at the earliest.  
 
We can send information out to parents and share the safe walking routes but because we are 
a secondary school we will not have crossing guards.  It is up to the parents to educate their 
children on the safest way to school. 
 
Next meeting: December 17 at 1:50 PM in the Conference Room 


